REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES of the PARISH COUNCIL MEETING held in the Village Hall at 7.30 pm on Monday 19th January 2015 (unconfirmed)
Present: Cllr David Walker (Chair), Cllr R Beeby vice chair), Cllr N Dalton, Cllr J Santoro, Cllr Taylor, and Cllr D Bunker.
Also in attendance:  Mrs Alice Gardam (Clerk to the Parish Council) and Borough Cllr R Adair.
1 member of the public was also present.

1. Apologies
There were apologies from Cllr A Lovett and County Cllr A Brown.
2. Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 17th November 2014 were accepted, approved and signed by the Chairman as a true and accurate record of the meeting.  Proposed by Cllr R Beeby, seconded by Cllr N Dalton.
3. Chairman’s Review
Stamford Hall - Cllr Walker reported that 2 councillors and the clerk attended a tour of Stanford Hall to update on the progress to work at the hall. The demolition work has been completed and building work will start soon. The plan is for it to open at the end of 2017.
Broadband – Cllr Bunker attended a Better Broadband Forum in November – see item 10.
A6006 Drainage Repairs – There is no further information on the dates for this work.
Petition – see item 9.
4. Public Participation
There were no issues raised by the public.

5. Declarations of interest 

Cllr Jo Santoro declared an interest in item 6c.
6. Planning Issues

a) 14/02152 – Replacement of windows using new double glazed sash windows. Grange Farm, Wysall Lane, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire –granted.

b) 14/02260/FUL – Two storey and single storey rear extensions; alterations including incorporation of new rooflights window and flue. Js Barn, Wysall Lane, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire, LE12 6RW – granted.

c) 14/02153/FUL – Remove and replace roof over garage/stables; incorporate 2 dormer windows; alterations including re-install rear door in garage. 55 Main Street, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire, LE12 6RH awaiting decision from RBC.
d) 14/02642/FUL – Residential development of 5 new dwellings; demolition of farm buildings. Rempstone Hall Farm, Ashby Road, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire, LE12 6RG. It was agreed to object to this planning application on the grounds that the plans do not show a clear access from the highway, and the style and design of the development is not in keeping with the rural area.

e) 14/01781/CMA – Cemex Quarry Extension Update – none.

7. Finance for July and August

a. The bank reconciliation formed part of the precept planning.
b. Payments since last meeting:
	17.11.14
	100026
	ICO membership
	Information Commissioner
	£35.00

	20.11.14
	100027
	Defib wiring
	Rempstone Village Hall
	£162.00

	19.12.14
	100028
	Clerk's December Wages
	Alice Gardam
	£158.92

	3.12.14
	Debit Card
	Stamps
	Granvilles
	£6.99

	16.1.15
	100029
	Plaque unveiling coffee morning
	R Beeby
	£10.50

	16.1.15
	100030
	Website admin
	G Henfrey
	£55.00

	24.1.15
	100031
	Clerks wages
	Alice Gardam
	£173.75

	13.1.15
	DD
	BT Telephone
	BT
	£72.36

	16.1.15
	100032
	Printing
	D Walker
	£3.00

	16.1.2015
	100033
	Village Hall Rental
	Rempstone Village Hall
	£500.00

	
	
	
	
	£1,177.52

	


c. To agree the Clerk’s pay awards – SLCC have introduced a national salary award for clerks. This was presented and it was agreed to increase the clerk’s pay in accordance with the SLCC guidelines.
8. To discuss and agree the 2015/16 Precept and Budget

The budget and precept for 2015/16 was presented and discussed and it was agreed to set a precept of £4900. This represents no increase from the 2014/15 precept.
9. To report on the petition  to re-investigate the filter lane at A60/A6006 junction and the serious concerns about the traffic flows on the A6/A6006 particularly the increase of usage by HGVs.
A total of 160 signatures were collected for the petition and it was presented to Council on 12th January. A response should be received in 4 weeks.
10. To update on Fibre optic Broadband – Cllr David Bunker
Cllr Bunker reported on the meeting he attended on 27th November hosted by Better Broadband. It is hoped that Rempstone will be linked to superfast fibre optic broadband by the end of March 2015. A representative from Better Broadband will invited to speak at the Parish Council meeting in March.
11. To discuss parking on the A6006


Cllr Bunker agreed to speak to the owners of the Bed and Breakfast to see if this problem can be alleviated.

12. To discuss the possible purchase of Dog Waste Bins – Cllr N Dalton

Cllr Dalton asked if it would be possible to install another dog waste bin in a more central point in the village. It was agreed to ask RBC to survey the village to see if this was possible.

13. To update on the CCTV Project - J Santoro
Cllr Santoro is still waiting for method statements from Chubb and the electrical engineer that will be installing the camera.
14.  To report on Neighbourhood Watch – Cllr J Santoro
Cllr Santoro reported that there have been 8 crimes in the village since 1st April 2014 and will have a full report at the Parish Meeting in March.

15. To report on the updates to the Parish Website 
Cllr Dalton reported that the changes to the website have been completed and asked if the Cllrs contact details should be included on the website. This was agreed to be completed after the election in May. Mr G Henfrey will continue as the website administrator for a fee of £5 per month.
16. Correspondence
2 letters have been received by parishioners.

17.  Points of Interest (Councillors)

JT – Cllr Taylor agreed to look into the issues surrounding the allotments.
18. Date of Next Meeting: The next meeting of the Parish Council will be the Annual Parish Meeting and will be held on Monday 16th March 2015 at 7:30pm.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 21:05.
Signed: ____________________________            Date: ______________________________
